
St. Andrew's Episcopal Church 
Park Road, Milngavie G62 6PJ

JUNE 2024

Regular Services.....all at 10am in 
Church or Garden Room

Sun..Jun 2.......Sung Holy Communion
Tue...Jun 4.......Prayer Group
Thu...Jun 6.......Said Holy Communion
Sun...Jun 9.......Sung Holy Communion
Tue....Jun 11....Prayer Group
Thu....Jun 13....Said Holy Communion
Sun....Jun 16....Sung Holy Communion
Tue.....Jun 18....Prayer Group
Thu....Jun 20...Said Holy Communion
Sun....Jun 23...Sung Holy Communion
Tue.....Jun 25...Prayer Group 
Thu.....Jun 27...Said Holy Communion
Sun.....Jun 30...Sung Holy Communion
************************************
The Church's Month:-
All the above are subject to alteration. Changes 
are announced at Sunday services and in the 
Rector's email including her Sermon. 

If you are not on the mailing list for it, let her 
know, so you can be added, and enjoy the 
Sermon again!

Flower + Music Festival  

This event was too early for our first Newsletter, 
so we hope you managed to come along to see 
some floral miracles, as we hosted the Festival 
on the first day of Summer:- 

Saturday 1st June 10pm-4pm

Photos in the July Newsletter 
********************************
 Church Music notes:-
We have a number of musicians who enhance 
our services, by playing voluntaries, 
accompanying Hymns, and learning the various 
musical forms of our liturgal settings. 

The current Setting is by Grayston Ives, born in 
1948. His experience included Ely Cathedral as a 
chorister, Selwyn College, Cambridge, and 
Magdalen College, Oxford. He also worked with 
music by Paul McCartney (Yes, THAT one!).

Our Setting is simple to play and sing and full of 
beautiful nuances, and precise timings, a pleasure 
for organists, choristers and listeners, alike.
********************************

The Church Garden:-
We are so lucky to have an enclosed garden at St 
Andrews' where we can sit if it is dry, after 
church. As you know, we have a variety of 
weather, so there is always something growing! 
Maybe   should be symbolic of our faith. If we 
don't think good thoughts then 'weeds' can come 
in and need to be dealt with. This is just a little 
reminder that the Church garden gets regular 
work. Contact Robin Milne, if you want to help, 
or donate plants, or garden furniture!

************************************
Our Halls are a great asset:-
 We have a beautiful Sanctuary, a large Hall and 
a Garden Room, all of which are well-kept and 
comfy! Many community groups enjoy the use 
of the Hall throughout thev week and at the 
weekend it is often booked for family parties.

There is also now Friendship House, with its 
own facilities. They are not always in use, so are 



available for let. If you know of any person, or 
group, seeking accomodation for their interest, 
please pass on Robert Anderson's contact 
information shown below.
****************************** 

Church Flowers:-
At every Service, there is a lovely vase of 
flowers underneath the Hymn board at the front 
of the Church. They are often provided in 
memory of a loved one who has passed-on. 
Make contact with Helen to have a chat about it.

*************************************
In-Memoria display Cabinet:-
I love the idea of a place where one can find 
details of those who have gone before, having 
left a positive mark on the life of the church. And 
it is right and proper that their contribution is 
noted as an example to us all. It changes every 
sunday, but to find someone who might be 
recorded in it, speak with Robin Milne.

***********************************
Walking Group
We are in a lovely part of the world so walking is 
a natural exercise, and events arranged for our 
pleasure. Due to weather problems, they may 
have to be adjusted by location and/or time. Up-
to-date info available from the contact below.
*******************************

Tea and coffee:-
Those who provide the cup that cheers after 
Morning Service, can always use an extra hand! 
The home-made cakes are  tasty so please get in 
touch, if you are a good baker!

*****************************
Round and about:-

        A wet Walking Group

George Farrow, when with Tim Rhead 
at Chester Cathedral recently

Church Easter Garden 

USEFUL CONTACTS:-
Rector........Rev Andrea Hagenbuch

• andreahagenbuch@outlook.com 
Vestry Secretary.....Helen Paisley

• helenpaisley@icloud.com

Gardening Group:-Robin Milne
• robin.milne@glasgow.ac.uk

Hall Lettings........Robert Anderson
• raanderson1@btinternet.com

Flower rota......Helen Paisley
• helenpaisley@icloud.com

In-Memoria Cabinet.......Robin Milne
• robin.milne@glasgow.ac.uk

Walking Group.........Tim Rhead
• trhead@hotmail.com

Tea/Coffee Rota......Veronica
• mvc@crm.scotnet.co.uk

Newsletter notes.....Harry Monroe,
• harryandkath9@gmail.com


